LOCKOUT-TAGOUT PROCEDURE


This is the procedure for all personnel to use while working on a company vehicle. This will eliminate any possibility of an accident or incident happening to anyone working in the engine area while someone else, not knowing they are back there, gets behind the wheel and starts the engine or by just turning on the master switch which in turn would energize something that moves causing an accident.
The first step for the person working on the vehicle is to go to the lockout-tagout board, located on the garage side of the Parts Room door and get a pad lock, 6 hole hasp (lock holder) and a tag. Put your name on the tag so everyone will know who is working on that vehicle. Open the loop end of the hasp and place around the steering wheel and squeeze the square hasp ends together. Place this as close to the seating area as possible for visibility purpose only. Then put the tag on the lock, the lock through one of the 6 holes on the hasp and lock it. Remove the key at this time. The key should stay with the person working on the vehicle for their work shift. If the vehicle is going to be “OUT OF SERVICE” for a longer period of time the key should be left in the Director of Maintenance office to be passed on to the next person working on the vehicle or given back to the original person at their next scheduled work shift. If passed on to the next person, they in turn should write their name on the tag and so on. 

In no case should anyone leave the property with a lockout key in their possession. Put it in your toolbox, leave it with the Director, or make sure someone knows where to find it in case an emergency arises that requires it to be removed.

As for any person that would need to be in a vehicle for some type of business duty, they should check with the Director of Maintenance first, any maintenance personnel and then look for any lockout tags on the steering wheel before proceeding onto their business at hand. This would mean finding the person, who has signed the tag that is around the steering wheel, and getting their approval or denying access to finish their duty.
After the maintenance personnel has finished their work on that vehicle the lock and hasp are to be removed and placed back into the hanging board for the next person to use. 

